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force. For example, ensuring a complaints-
handling and management system is in place to
track and measure this process is vital for ongoing
improvement. A culture of “welcoming com-
plaints” needs to be encouraged by top manage-
ment, and it should not be seen as a method or
reason for criticizing individuals.

“How” do we start the improvement process?
In my experience and that of other experts I have
talked with, an awareness or sensitizing program
throughout the organization is an important first
step in improving customer service. This requires
a well-structured strategic plan, with input from
the workforce at all levels and functions. The
establishment of an empowered executive-led task
force representing a slice of the workplace will
lead the change. Please refer to the Figure to study
the process.

Although the various public-sector agencies
differ, the customer service focus in the public and
private sectors is very similar. In the end,
everyone is dealing with the same customer base.
Although outcomes and measurements may differ,
the methodology for improvement is common to
all.

March 2004

1–2 March
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima made an official trip to Malaysia to attend the
International Forum on Green Productivity to Enhance Competitiveness and
Sustainability held in Penang, 1–2 March (see page 5 for full report). During the visit, he
also paid a courtesy call on Tan Sri Dato’ Azman Hashim, APO Director for Malaysia
and Chairman, National Productivity Corporation, Malaysia, in Kuala Lumpur.

8–9 March
Attended the APO Top Management Forum in Kyoto. This year’s theme was “Corporate
Strategic Alliances for Economic Development in Asia.”

12 March
Received Dr. S.K. Pachauri, Director-General, National Productivity Council of India,
who paid a courtesy visit to the Secretariat. Dr. Pachauri made a stopover in Tokyo after
attending the APO Top Management Forum on Corporate Strategic Alliances for
Economic Development in Asia. He was given briefings by the Secretariat departmental
directors. 

22 March
Received Dr. Shoaib Ahmed, current APO Chairman and APO Director for Bangladesh
and Secretary, Ministry of Industries, who paid a courtesy visit to the Secretariat. Dr.
Ahmed was accompanied by APO Liaison Officer for Bangladesh Abdul Baqui
Chowdhury and National Productivity Organisation Senior Research Officer Md.
Belayet Hussain Choudhry. The Bangladeshi delegation was visiting the Japan
Productivity Center for Socio-Economic Development (Tokyo) and Thailand Productivity
Institute (Bangkok) under the APO Bilateral Cooperation Between NPOs Program. 

29 March
Received Colombo Plan Secretary-General Kittipan Kanjanapipatkul, who paid a cour-
tesy visit to the Secretariat.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

schedule

(L-R) Mr. Tajima, Dr. Ahmed, and Mr. Chowdhury

...... by Richard Barton

Richard Barton is the Managing Director of
Business Improvement Advisory Services.
Previously he was the Business Process and
Quality Management Executive for IBM in Australia
& New Zealand. He was also General Manager
with the Australian Quality Council.  He has had a
long and close association with the APO. Mr.
Barton writes this column regularly for the APO
News.
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